
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday February 11th 2019
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 11th February 2019 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr C Eden commenced the meeting until Cllr B Shipley arrived during Open Forum. Cllrs L Brind, M Bulley, J Betney, C Ludlow, C Bickley and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 2 Public Member. 
1.  Open Forum & AOB –.Cllr John Goody is District Cllr for Kenn Valley Parish which we are due to join in the next round of Elections after May.  He clarified that there will be three councilors after May to look over a large District inc Exminster, Kenn, Kennford, Dunchideock, Whitestone, Shillingford and Powderham.  The Clerk can contact any of the three regarding issues and it would be hoped one councilor would attend each Parish council meeting. This would mean we would also get access to three District Councillor funds. 
Cllr Nick Bradley, Ide Parish Chair attended the meeting to discuss the Rollsbridge Farm planning site.  He also shared his experience with preparing the Ide Neighbourhood Local Plan.  He also spoke on the reasons Ide Parish Council did not support the Park and Ride that was proposed for the Ide entrance from the A30.
2. Apologies – Cllrs Studholme as in London, S Wood due to illness, E Wilson due to work commitments, Cllr T Turner away in London. District. Cllr Bromell due to illness
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers –  none
Standing Orders were dropped to allow discussions to take place regarding Rollsbridge Farm, under planning.
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 12th November – Cllr Betney (p) & Cllr Bulley (s) that Cllr Shipley sign the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area inspection and resurface – It is hoped Cllr Turner and Cllr Shipley will be looking at completing the repairs to the play area this Saturday and other councillors will also assist, weather permitting. 
The RoSPA inspection is due in March and Playsafety have notified the Clerk they have it scheduled to take place. Dates do not get confirmed and the report will follow when completed.
6. Defibrillator Checks – The defib needs to be checked on a weekly basis and Cllr Betney will complete this and record for compliance to the South West Ambulance Trust.  
In the first instance the most important thing is to get all parishioners aware of the defib including the access code.  This will be communicated via leaflet drop and on the website/facebook and in the Tedburn Times.  Cllr Shipley will draft the leaflet and share with Cllr Eden to proof read it before distribution. 

Another familiarisation session will take place.

7. New Notice Board in Village – Further to the social events held it was not well known that we had a notice board in the bus shelter.  It was discussed where we could locate a notice board and it was decided to keep the one in the bus shelter with a sign on the outside stating “information board”.  This will then be completed in the bus shelter renovations.  Cllr Eden will enquire over the location of the key to the notice board in the village hall foyer. 
8. Rubbish Disposal – There are burning of the rubbish behind the Village Hall including hazardous waste.  Cllr Eden will take to the Village Hall Committee on 25th February.  
9. Wall repair by the Wall Memorial  – Cllr Shipley will look at getting this repaired by a local contractor.  
10. Hedge Cutting – A Parishioner had reported that some of the hedge cutting on the main road straight has not been cut for a while. It was highlighted that it is the responsibility of the land owner to cut the hedges.  The Clerk will highlight this in the Tedburn Times, social media and web.  
11. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
County Cllr Connett: not in attendance. 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Dartmoor Demon Cycle Ride – May 4th going through  Longdown   First rider 8:35-12.05

Road repairs at Kingsford Lane
	Details sent to website and to all cllrs

Reported to Cllr Connett to check condition of completed repairs

	TDC
	Details of elections 2019 


	Shared with website and cllrs. https://www.teignbridge.gov.uk/beacouncillor19

	
	
	


12. Planning  - 
Rollsbridge Farm, Ide – to be discussed.  Cllr Bradley from Ide spoke about the complaint regarding the state of the site.  It is believed no enforcement has taken place but they are in agreement that it is not in the best condition there. The Clerk will liaise with Ide Parish Council regarding submitting a formal complaint between our two parishes. Cllr Goody will also speak to enforcement at TDC as he is there this week given Cllr Bromell is not available at the moment. 
18/02052/FUL, Messrs. A and M Down, Wheatley House, Pocombe Bridge – Construction of a new dwelling – no objections. 
19/00192/VAR – Mr D Pearce, Orchard Nurseries, Tedburn Road - Variation of condition 2 and removal of condition on planning permission 17/02932/FUL (demolition of the existing store and erection  of new warehouse/storage shed in conjunction with existing nursery) to extend hard standing
Cllr Brind (p) Cllr Ludlow (s) that this is supported – vote UNANIMOUS
Springfield Houses – Wall at front does not need planning.


Decisions-   none 
13. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Bulley (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories signed the cheques as required. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages January 2019 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£193.05
	
	£193.05

	772

	DCC Pension Fund
	January Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	773

	Tedburn Times
	Printing costs
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	774

	

	


Meeting closed – 21:05
The next meeting will be Monday 11th March 2019 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


